
Church Warden’s Report 2025

It is hard to believe that it is a year since I joined Richard Purdom as 
Church Warden. It has gone by so quickly.

The last twelve months have been a learning curve for me and I have 
been grateful to Karen and Richard for their support and help as I have 
taken on this new role.

I am sure that Richard will agree that we have had a few challenges, 
when we discovered that the Lychgate roof tiles had been stolen and a 
large pile of mud had been fly tipped outside the gates!  Organising the 
Lychgate repairs took a lot of Richard’s time.

The Rev’d Chris continues to be a breath of fresh air, encouraging us as 
a church to think ‘outside the box’ as we consider what work needs to be
done to the church building. We are also working together on ways that 
we can work more closely with the community. We want to ‘grow’ the 
church and ‘grow our Christian faith in the months ahead.

As always we are very grateful to the PCC and to every member of the 
church family who work with us to ensure the smooth running of the 
church week by week. It is appreciated.

We look forward with anticipation to all the next twelve months holds for 
us, as we plan together the improvements needed to the church building
and look to outreach into the community in new ways.

May God guide and bless every step that we take together.

Joy Fussell and Richard Purdom  (Church Wardens )


